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Kitsap County Fire District #18

Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes

March 8, 2017

Poulsbo Fire Department

Poulsbo, WA

REPRESENTATIVES IN ATTENDANCE:

Martin Sullivan
Commissioner

Darryl Milton

Commissioner 

Conrad Green
Commissioner

Jim Ingalls 

Commissioner 


David Ellingson
Commissioner

Jeff Griffin

Staff

Bruce Peterson
Staff



Lise Alkire

Staff



Susan Gibbs

Staff



Shane Anderson
Staff 




Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ingalls at 4:00 pm.  

Employee Recognition:  The Board and staff participated in a short retirement ceremony for Captain Bob Brooks and administering the oath of office to PM/FF Dustin Pickert and Lt. Jake Gillanders.
Approval of Agenda: 
Commissioner Ellingson moved to approve the March 8, 2017 agenda.  Commissioner Sullivan seconded. Discussion:  Chairman Ingalls noted that Chief Griffin had requested that the item “WFC Letter of Support” be added under the “Discussion” heading.  Motion was called with a unanimous vote to approve the agenda as revised. 

Public Comment:  No public in attendance.

Executive Session: Pursuant to RCW 42.30.110(1)(g), at 5:48pm Chairman Ingalls called for a 15-minute executive session to review the performance of an employee; at 5:56 he closed the executive session and re-opened the public meeting.  No action was taken.
Action Items:

1. Consent Agenda
Commissioner Ellingson moved to approve the 03/08/2017 consent agenda.  Commissioner Sullivan seconded. Motion was called with a unanimous vote to approve the 03/08/2017 consent agenda.
Discussion Items:  

1. Apparatus Replacement Plan Update: D/C Peterson reviewed the updated apparatus replacement plan with the Board; a document itemizing length of service and anticipated replacement dates was included with the packet. There has been a spot reserved to re-chassis one of the 1999 ambulances with an odometer reading of over 255,000 miles. If the Board concurs, this re-chassis would be in addition to what was approved through the capital bond; if the re-chassis is completed now, it is one less item to be requested through the next bond.  The cost of the re-chassis can be funded through the reserve.  The Board asked for more information and discussion before making a final determination. Chief Griffin stated that he will provide an update on the status of the reserve and an updated report on the status of the fleet.
2. Resolution 17-05 Surplus Equipment:  D/C Peterson reviewed a list of equipment that has been replaced or has been removed because it is no longer certified; once the equipment has been declared surplus it can be disposed of or sold appropriately.  The following motion was made:
Commissioner Ellingson moved to adopt Resolution 17-05 Declaration of Surplus Equipment.  Commissioner Milton seconded.  Motion was called with a unanimous vote to adopt Resolution 17-05 Declaration of Surplus Equipment. 
3. Policy 3005 Staffing and Accrued Leave Policy: Chief Griffin reported there had been no comments submitted regarding this policy; the following motion was made:
Commissioner Milton moved to approve Policy 3005 Staffing and Accrued Leave as published.  Commissioner Ellingson seconded.  Motion was called with a unanimous vote to approve Policy 3005 Staffing and Accrued Leave.
4. Request from Chief Griffin regarding letter of support to continue to serve on the board of the Washington Fire Chiefs. Chief Griffin requested a frank discussion on whether his continued participation on the WFC’s board interfered with his responsibilities as fire chief; if not, he would like to continue in his board position and needs a letter of support signed by the chair. Commissioner Ellingson noted the relationship between the State Commissioners and State Chiefs has never been better and hopes the relationship will continue to grow.  Commissioner Green cautioned against over committing, both professionally and personally.  The Board agreed that Chairman Ingalls should sign the letter of support.
Informational Items: 

1. Parking Lot Project Update:

Chief Peterson reported on his meeting with representatives from MAP and Kazan.  He is asking that the Board approve advertising a request for qualification (RFQ) for engineering assistance with writing the bid specifications as well as occasional consulting on the project itself to ensure a quality outcome.  It was noted that the City of Poulsbo requires that the final plan has an engineer’s stamp.  The Board authorized Chief Peterson to move forward with his request.
Commissioner and Staff Comments: 

Commissioner Ellingson reviewed the last Firefighter Technical Review Committee meeting, which was held at the beginning of the month. Common issues continue: beards and respirators do not mix; fit testing for respirators; hazardous materials need to be stored in approved containers and the containers properly labeled, etc.)  Also, fall protection rulemaking is in process to amend L&I’s fall protection rules to ensure the rules are at least as effective as those administered by the Federal Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA); a series of public hearings will be held. He closed by reporting on an e-mail received from Roger Ferris on how the school funding bill is being written; the way it is currently written EMS levy funding will be in competition with school funding.  The puts the WFCA in the unfortunate position of opposing the bill.
Commissioner Green briefly discussed the challenges of balancing competing elements and he commended the artful way that the Department makes those decisions daily.
Deputy Chief Peterson reported on a structure fire to which the department responded earlier today; unfortunately, one of two dogs was unable to be saved, but current reports reflect that the second dog will make a full recovery. There were no other injuries.

Chief Griffin thanked the Board for participating in this afternoon’s employee recognition.  Montclair Park recently had a situation where a single sprinkler head put out a dryer fire.  He noted this was a great example of what could have happened if the building had not been equipped with sprinklers; the outcome could have been very different and potentially tragic. D/C Peterson added that today’s fire had a multiple agency response with seamless reaction; without the names on the fire trucks, no one would have known there were three departments responding. Commissioner Ellingson asked if there were some “best practices” that could be shared on the WFCA site; this idea will be explored.
Commissioner Ingalls thanked the Board and staff for covering for him while he was gone.
Public Comment:  None.

Good of the Order:

· Next Regular Meeting, Wednesday, March 22, 2017 at 16:00
· WFCA Region 9 Spring Workshop Saturday, March 18, 2017 Joyce Fire District#4
· Kitsap County Fire Commissioners Meeting Tuesday, March 28, 2017 at 19:00 Kitsap 911
· WFCA Saturday Seminar – March 25, 2017 Ocean Shores
· WFCA Saturday Seminar – June 3, 2017 Chelan
Adjourn: 

The regular meeting was adjourned at 5:56 pm by common consent.
ATTEST:

____________________

Lise D. Alkire

KCFD #18 Secretary to the Board

